SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of a Meeting of Sandy Town Council held on Monday 15th January 2007, in the Council Chamber at 10, Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30 pm.

PRESENT






Cllr C Osborne (Deputy Mayor - In the Chair)






   "   N Aldis





   "   C Baker






   "   P Blaine






   "   R Frood






   "   J Gurney






   "   D Jaeger






   "   M Pettitt






   "   D Sharman






   "   R Smith






   "   G White   

Together with County Councillor John Scott.

1.  APOLOGIES for absence were received from Cllrs Gale, Scott and Mrs S Sutton.
2.  PRESENTATION REGARDING EMERGENCY PLANNING IN BEDFORDSHIRE (81/06)
The Deputy Mayor welcomed Mr Mark Conway from the Emergency Planning Unit of Bedfordshire County Council and thanked him for being present.

Mr Conway apologised for the absence of his Line Manager Mr Cirin who was unable to attend as arranged due to a domestic emergency.

Mr Conway presented a most interesting sequence of computer slides which explained the importance of an awareness of Emergency Planning.  He related the recent incidents at the Buncefield Oil Storage Depot and the Selby Rail crash.

Bedfordshire had been very fortunate in that although it had several potential incident hotspots it had not in fact experienced a major disaster.

He explained the risks associated with Luton Airport, the M1 Motorway, the A1 and the two major rail routes running through the County, also the petroleum pipe line buried underground.
He also explained how emergencies would be responded to through the Bedfordshire and Luton Local Resilience Forum.  This Forum involved all of the major service providers in the County.

Mr Conway then explained the levels of command and control that operated through the Forum and the Local Resilience Forum Support Group; together with illustrations as to how this type of organisation responded to the Selby incident.

2.  PRESENTATION REGARDING EMERGENCY PLANNING IN BEDFORDSHIRE (81/06) (CONTD)

Mr Conway continued by explaining the role of the various local authorities in respect of emergencies and the considerations that they would need to give.  The Town and Parish Council had a role to play in that it could provide a purely local Focus, it could identify local community facilities and resources as well as those most at risk and the highest local risk areas, it could also identify for itself ways in which it could assist the Resilience Forum.  A number of Towns and Parishes had now generated their own local emergency plan and he would suggest that Sandy Town Council consider doing this.
Mr Conway said that he understood that the Town Council had investigated the preparation of a local Flood Plan, however he would urge against this and recommend that any such flood plan should form part of the overall Local Emergency Plan.  Mr Conway answered questions from Members.  He explained the series of local and regional meetings which were also regularly
held and how these provided integrated emergency planning with neighbouring counties.  Cllr Jaeger referred to the lack of progress with the preparation of the Flood Plan for Sandy and had there been any major flooding incidents in this area during the last few days.
Mr Conway said that there had been minor flooding at Blunham and Tempsford but the combined Department of the Environment, Beds County Council and MBDC flood team had visited all danger locations and had kept a careful watch on the situation.  He referred again to his comments about a separate flood plan and his advice that this should form part of an overall emergency plan.

It was:-
RESOLVED:  That further consideration of this matter, including the expediting of a Flood Plan, should be an Agenda Item for the next meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee.

The Deputy Mayor again thanked Mr Conway who then retired from the Meeting.
3.  STATUTORY DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS FROM MEMBERS (82/06)
(a)
Prejudicial Interests
There were none.

(b)
Personal Interests
There were none.

4.  ORAL QUESTIONS FROM ELECTORS (83/06)
(a)  An elector enquired if Sandy Town Council was aware that MBDC were selling the whole of the Middlefield Industrial Estate in Sandy, a development which had been started by the former Urban District Council.

The Clerk said that he had not been advised either formally or informally.

RESOLVED:  That a letter be sent to the Chief Executive of MBDC expressing the concerns of Sandy Town Council that it had not been advised of this proposal.

4.  ORAL QUESTIONS FROM ELECTORS (83/06) (CONTD)
(b)  An elector enquired if Members were aware of the possible dangers caused by the Post Box located at the corner of Laburnum Road/Bedford Road, Sandy.  These were due to the narrowness of the pavement at this junction and the close proximity of the box to the pedestrian crossing and accompanying zig zag lines.

Members were asked to consider this matter and to review the location in order that a more full and meaningful debate on the question could take place at the next meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee.

(c)  An elector enquired if Sandy Town Council had formally expressed its views with regard to the proposed cuts in local bus services.

The Clerk said that responses had been sent and the Town Council’s views expressed over the local media.  These could not however be considered as a formal response.

RESOLVED:  That a letter now be sent to Bedfordshire County Council expressing the Town Council’s concerns regarding the proposed reductions in bus services in and around Sandy.

(d)  An elector enquired about the current position in respect of the Sandcaste area, the partnership and the fence.

RESOLVED:  That the Clerk be requested to prepare a full report for the Planning Parks and Open Spaces Committee regarding this matter.

5.  PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FOR COMMENT BY SANDY TOWN 
COUNCIL (84/06)
(SEE LIST ATTACHED)

6.  MAYORAL COMMUNICATIONS (85/06)
7/12/06  
Broadcast my "Thought for Christmas" on Biggles FM.
7/12/06  
Accompanied by the Mayoress attended the Mayor of Huntingdon's Charity 


Pantomime performance by Huntingdon Youth Theatre at Commemoration
Hall, Huntingdon.

8/12/06 
The Mayoress and I met with Rev Derwyn Williams to discuss Civic Service.

8/12/06  
Attended with the Mayoress and Deputy Mayor the Chair of Huntingdon
District Council’s Reception at Hinchingbrooke House.
9/12/06  
Accompanied by the Mayoress attended the Mayor of Houghton Regis’s Charity
Carol Concert at All Saints Church Houghton Regis

9/12/06 
Together with the Mayoress attended the Charity Concert of the Mayor of
Dunstable at Priory Church Dunstable.

12/12/06 
Attended with the Mayoress the Bedfordshire and Luton Fire and Rescue
Services Christmas celebrations at St Mary’s Parish Church, Woburn.


6.  MAYORAL COMMUNICATIONS (85/06) (CONTD)

13/12/06  
Attended the Mayor of Huntingdon's Civic Carol Service at Parish Church,

Huntingdon accompanied by the Mayoress.
14/12/06 
Accompanied by the Mayoress attended the St John Ambulance Carol Service at 


St Paul’s, Bedford.
15/12/06  
Together with the Mayoress, Deputy Mayor and Mayoress attended the Mayor

of St Ives’s Charity Carol Concert at the Free Church, St Ives.

16/12/06  
Accompanied by the Mayoress assisted at the packing of Christmas Hampers for
the needy at the Sandy Scout headquarters.
16/12/06  
Together with the Mayoress attended the Mayor of Leighton Linslade's
Christmas Concert at the Baptist Church, Leighton Buzzard.

17/12/06  
Attended St Paul’s Church Bedford with the Mayoress, for the Carol Service of

The Speaker of Bedford Borough Council

18/12/06  
Accompanied by the Mayoress, Deputy Mayor and Mayoress and several other
Councillors visited Sandy Fire Station.

DEPUTY MAYOR

21/12/06
Together with the Deputy Mayoress attempted to attend the Mayor of St Ives


Civic Carol Service but returned home during the outward journey as a result of


thick fog.

4/1/07

Accompanied by the Deputy Mayoress attended the Mayor of Huntingdon’s


charity Pantomime “Treasure Island” by local Pantomime ’89 Group at the


Commemoration Hall, Huntingdon.

8/1/07

Presentation to Dr Judy Baxter, retiring Chairman of Sandy Enhancement 


Group.

11/1/07
Supported by the Deputy Mayoress attended the Mayor of St Neots’s Civic


Charity Pantomime Evening performance of “Jack and the Beanstalk” by the St 


Neots Players at the Priory Centre, St Neots.

The various events etc attended were noted.

7.  MINUTES AND REPORTS (86/06)
(a)  Meeting of Sandy Town Council held on Monday 4th December 2006
RESOLVED:  (a)  That the Minutes including Exempt Minutes, Minutes No: 74/06 and 79/06, which had been previously circulated be received, approved and signed as a correct record.

(b)  That Exempt Minutes, Minute Nos: 74/06 and 79/06 remain as exempt Minutes.

7.  MINUTES AND REPORTS (86/06) (CONTD)

(b)  Meeting of Finance & General Purposes Committee held on Monday 11th December 2006
RESOLVED:  That the Minutes as previously circulated be approved and adopted.

RECOMMENDATIONS:  There were none.

(c)  Meeting of Planning Parks & Open Spaces Committee held on Monday 8th January 2007 
The Minutes of this Meeting were not yet available. 
There was one Recommendation that required consideration.

RECOMMENDATIONS:  

8.  SUNDERLAND ROAD PLAYING FIELD – MAINTENANCE ISSUES 

RESOLVED:  That in order to prevent unnecessary delays any urgent decisions required by the Sunderland Road Pavilion/Secure Storage Working Group be referred to the first available meeting of the Council or a Standing Committee for attention and that the Standing Committees be authorised and given delegated authority to take such decisions.

8.  FUTURE OF SANDY LIBRARY (87/06)
The reply received from Head of Libraries and Interim Head of Lifelong Learning at Bedfordshire County Council was received and considered.
Cllr Blaine said that he had viewed the Architect’s proposals for this project and that he remained unimpressed.  He explained the status and function of the proposed Children’s Centre within the Library and how this would compliment the services being provided by Manor Farm.

RESOLVED:  That the Head of Libraries and Interim Head of Lifelong Learning be invited to attend either the Meeting of Sandy Town Council on 26th February 2007 or the Community Liaison Forum on 5th March 2007 to detail his proposals for Sandy Library.

9.  REPORTS FROM REPRESENTATIVES (88/06)
(a)  Meeting of Community Liaison Forum held on Monday 27th November 2006
The Minutes of the Meeting, which had been previously circulated, were received and noted.  

(b)  Verbal Reports from Members
(1)  A Member reported on his understanding of the current position in respect of bids for unitary status in Bedfordshire.  He understood that there were likely to be two bids one from Bedford Borough, one from Bedfordshire County Council and the position with regard to Mid and South Beds was still unknown, although it was thought that they may be submitting a joint bid for “Central Bedfordshire”.

9.  REPORTS FROM REPRESENTATIVES (88/06) (CONTD)
It was thought also that although the period of actual formal public consultation was some weeks away those Town and Parish Councils who wished to be proactive should in fact be submitting their letters of support for their preferred option in time for the bid closing date.

RESOLVED:  That consideration of this matter should appear on the Agenda of the next Finance & General Purposes Committee on 29th January 2007.

N.B.  This was subsequently amended on the instructions of the Deputy Mayor and the Chairman of Finance & General Purposes Committee so that the matter could be considered at a Special Meeting of the Council, following the scheduled Budget Meeting on Monday 22nd January 2007.

(2)  Cllr Aldis reported that a Meeting of the Community Safety Group was due to be held on Tuesday 23rd January 2007.  All Members were welcome.
10.  CLERK’S REPORT (89/06)
1.  Accounts 1.04.06 to 30.11.06 and 1.04.06 to 31.12.06

RESOLVED:  That the List of Receipts and Payments for November 2006 and December 2006, which had been on display prior to the Meeting, be received and approved.


2.  Quarterly Accounts 1.04.06 to 31.12.06
RESOLVED:  That the Quarterly Accounts (Income and Expenditure) Lists for Quarter ended 31st December 2006, which had been on display prior to the Meeting, be received and approved.


3.  SUNDERLAND ROAD PAVILION/SECURE STORAGE PROJECT (90/06)
RESOLVED:  That the Town Council membership of the Sunderland Road Pavilion/Secure Storage Working Group should remain as at present, The Mayor (Chairman), Cllr P Blaine (Vice Chairman), Cllrs D Jaeger, P Aldis and D Sharman but that Cllr J Gurney now also be formally co-opted to join the Working Group.

11.  ORAL QUESTIONS FROM ELECTORS (91/06)
There were none.


12.  PRESS RELEASE (92/06)
RESOLVED:  That no Press Release is considered necessary.

After the Formal closure of the Meeting there was a short informal debate concerning the future of Sandy Market and it was agreed that this should form an Agenda Item for the Meeting of Council due to be held on 22nd January 2007.
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM MID BEDS DISTRICT COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	MID BEDS NOTIFIED
	MID BEDS DECISION

	5.1.07

1/07


	06/02043/FULL

Ms L Turner

39 Cambridge Road

Sandy

SG19 1JF
	Full application for change of use from A1 (Retail) to mixed A1 (Retail) and A3 (Coffee Shop) use at 28 High Street, Sandy, Beds.
Near neighbours 26, 29 and 37a High Street, Sandy notified
	RESOLVED:  No Objections
	Town Council

15.01.07

17.1.07
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